

IGNOU

## इन्दिरा गांधी राष्ट्रीय मुक्त विश्वविद्यालय INDIRA GANDHI NATIONAL OPEN UNIVERSITY

मैदान गढ़ी, नई दिल्ली-110068, भारत MAIDAN GARHI, NEW DELHI-110068. INDIA फोन PHONE: 91-11-29533161, 29535924-32

फैक्स FAX : 91-11-29536668

दूरस्थ शिक्षा परिषद DISTANCE EDUCATION COUNCIL

Prof Manjulika Srivastava

Director

12870

F. No. DEC/Shobit/08 Date: 24.12.2008

Subject: Continuation of provisional recognition -reg.,

Dear Sy

This has reference to your letter no. PPS:DIR GEN: SU: 133, dated 20<sup>th</sup> October 2008 requesting Distance Education Council for continuation of recognition of your Institution for programmes offered through distance mode from the year 2008-09 onwards.

In this connection we would like to inform you that vide our letter No. F.No.DEC/Shobit/07/6312, dated 8.11.2007, your University was accorded Provisional recognition for one academic year i.e. 2007-08 for programmes offered through distance mode. We would like to inform that your proposal for granting regular recognition to your University is under process. Meanwhile, your University has been granted continuation of provisional recognition till such time the Committee visits your University and submits its recommendations and a decision is taken by the Joint Committee on the same.

Further you may note that offering any technical and professional programme requires the approval of the concerned Statutory Council.

With regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Manjulika Srivastava)

Prof P P Singh Director General Shobhit University 54 Todar Mal Road Bengali Market New Delhi 110 001



## राष्ट्राय मक्त INDIRA GANDHI NATIONAL OPEN UNIVERSITY

मैदान गढी, नई दिल्ली-110068, भारत MAIDAN GARHI, NEW DELHI-110068. INDIA

फोन PHONE : (O) 91-11-29535923-32, 29533340 (D)

टेलीफेक्स TELEFAX: 91-11-29536668 ई-मेल E-mail

: basuswaraj@hotmail.com

वेबसाईट WEBSITE : www.ignou.ac.in/www.dec.ac.in

प्रो० स्वराज बस् निदेशक

Prof. Swaraj Basu

Director

दूरस्थ शिक्षा परिषद DISTANCE EDUCATION COUNCIL

A312

F.No. DEC/Shobit/07 Dated: 08.11.2007

Sub: Provisional Recognition - Reg.

Sir.

This has reference to your application to the Distance Education Council requesting for recognition of programmes offered through distance mode by your university.

We would like to inform you that your university has been granted provisional recognition for offering programmes (approved by the statutory bodies of your university) through distance mode for a period of one year w.e.f. the date of issue of this letter or till the expert committee finalizes its report whichever is earlier.

However, it is the responsibility of the institution/university to follow the norms prescribed by the concerned authority or seek its recognition for professional/technical programme/s as per the requirements. Getting approval of concerned statutory apex body for relevant programme/s will be the responsibility of the institution.

An expert committee constituted by the Chairman, DEC will visit your institution shortly on dates suitable to the committee members and your institution. You are also requested to submit a fresh application in the prescribed format from the revised handbook posted on our website: www.dec.ac.in.

We would also like to inform you that the Distance Education Council has decided not to insist on territorial jurisdiction to be followed by institutions in offering programmes through distance and online modes and on that matter universities should be governed by their own Acts and Statutes.

With regards.

Yours sincerely

Prof. P P Singh **Director General** Shobit University 54 Todar Mal Road. Bengali Market. New Delhi-110 001, India